## GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

DONALD UHL
ROBERT GIBSON
TERRY BOAZ
GARY JACOBI, CLERK-TREASURER

School Basement May 8, 1972

Terry Boaz opened the meeting. All members, Farnsley Burkhart, Charles Birkla and Six (6) visitors were present. The minutes from the last meeting and the monthly treasurer's report were read and approved. Claims were presented and approved for payment.

It was stated that our town marshall has the authority to remove people from the Greenville Water Lake. Charles Birkla said that horses have been on the dam, people have fished and swam in the lake. The board feels we should fence the town property at the lake after finding the correct property lines.

Vom Marshall requested water service. We will have to drill under U.S. highway 150. Fermission had previously been granted to hookup and we will obtain proper permits for drilling to give him water service.

Our board wants the Floyd County Health Department to check the sanitation conditions around Seibert Dodge and the sale barn.

Mrs. Reisert, representative of Mr. Jack, told of plans for three hundred (300) homes on a one hundred (100) acre parcel of land with a twenty (20) acre sewage treatment plant. Stanley Rerman Homes plans to build homes in the \$18,500.00 to \$28,500.00 price range in this area. Mr. Jack has another one hundred fourty (140) acres to develope later. They had applied for water recently but had been refused by the State Board of Health because our water company could not supply enough water.

Mr. Uhl moved to contact Midwest Engineers if we could increase our water supply by raising the dam.

## GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

DONALD UHL
ROBERT GIBSON
TERRY BOAZ
GARY JACOBI, CLERK-TREASURER

Mr. Oscar Hopkins, an invited guest, is employed by Turdue University to help various community groups. Mr. Hopkins discussed the topic of wewers. Our town has a 1977 deadline for installing sewers. He brought Comparative Sewer Systems costs from three other small towns and answered many of the board's questions about sewers.

The Enviornmental Protection Agency and the Stream Pollution Control Board offer grant money up to fifty per cent (50%) of the sewer installation costs. Towns wanting this kind of money must do preliminary studies on sewers and then go on a waiting list until the grant money is provided for our use.

Our town board members will poll as many people as possible to find out if people are wanting sewers now or prefer to wait until our deadline.

Robert Gibson moved the meeting be closed.

Respectfully submitted,

Gary E. Jacobi, Clerk-Treasurer

Terry Voaz

Town Board President

GEJ/11j